
Minutes 
 
 

September 8, 2008 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order this 8th of 
September, 2008, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by 
Chairman George Skinner.  Tammy Howard, County Clerk/Secretary, called roll and those 
present were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Tammy Howard, Secretary 
Rod Cleveland, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Don Holyfield, Member 
Rusty Sullivan, Member 
 
Vice-Chairman Denise Heavner was absent. 
 
Others present were:  David Batton, Annette Pretty, Paula Roberts, Melinda Duke, Denise 
Ellison, Aaron Curry, Paul Villanueva and Bill Freudenrich. 

 

Rhonda Hall moved, seconded by Don Holyfield, to approve the minutes of the Regular 
Meeting of August 25, 2008.  
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Don Holyfield, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 

Chairman Skinner called for discussion, consideration, and/or action on Fiscal Year 
2008/2009 Budget. 
Rusty Sullivan on behalf of the Budget Committee presented to the Board the budget 
proposal.  
Paula Roberts, Election Board Secretary, presented to the Board estimated cost for the 
upcoming Elections in the amount of $37,494.94 (Item A).  Mrs. Roberts also presented to 
the Board budget figures dating back to the Fiscal Year 82-83 (Item B).  Mrs. Roberts 
explained due to the upcoming elections and extra cost of benefits, her department needed 
the additional $28,000.00 for her budget.  Mrs. Roberts also stated she had not received a 
budget increases every year. 
Saundra DeSelms asked what happened with the budget increases they received during the 
past election years? 
Paula Roberts replied each year the operation cost of the department goes up.  In the past 
they have replaced election equipment, purchased a new copier and computers.   
Open discussion took place concerning the Estimate of Needs for the Election Board. 

Don Holyfield, County Sheriff, asked the Board members if they would be giving employee 
raises? 
Rusty Sullivan replied yes, they were giving employee raises and wanted to reaffirm with the 
Sheriff he would be giving the Sheriff’s Department employee raises. 
Don Holyfield replied he would be giving the Detention Deputies and Field Deputies 
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$325.00 per month and the Civilian Deputies $225.00 per month. 
 

Rhonda moved, seconded by Rod Cleveland, to approve the budget. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Don Holyfield, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
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11:50 a.m. – Rod Cleveland left the meeting. 

12:05 p.m. – Rhonda Hall left the meeting. 

 

Chairman Skinner called for presentation by Curry Financial Partners regarding 
Supplemental Retirement Savings Plan.  
Aaron Curry, Paul Villanueva and Bill Freudenrich presented to the Board their proposal for 
a 457 plan and took questions afterwards. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Saundra DeSelms moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Rusty Sullivan seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Don 
Holyfield, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 

(Clerk’s Note:  Agenda was posted on 9-05-08 @ 9:35 A.M.) 

 


